I urge the Chair, Vice Chair, and Members of the House Criminal Justice Committee to vote YES on HB 245.

We are seeing the rise of mental instability in our state of Ohio and beyond. There are certain individuals who have an inordinate desire to discuss sexual topics with children. If adults want to partake in indecent displays and the like, they are permitted to do so in age controlled spaces. But this obsessive desire to involve children in these situations is dangerous, devious, and damaging to the undeveloped minds of children. We are seeing the percentage of children affected by mental disorders and dysphorias skyrocketing more and more with each successive generation. It is not a natural ebb and flow. We need to protect children. Please vote YES on HB 245

Thank you for your time and attention.

-David Lunneberg